Private Eye withdraws Wild Justice adverts amid pheasant release controversy
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Last month, the satirical magazine Private Eye published a full-page advertisement from the conservation organisation Wild Justice, drawing attention to the annual release of 50 million non-native pheasants into the UK countryside. This advert was part of a planned series, with Wild Justice having paid for three advertisements in total.
However, following the publication of the first advert, Private Eye abruptly withdrew the remaining two adverts without providing an explanation. The magazine refunded Wild Justice for these cancelled postings. This unexpected decision sparked considerable online discussion and a notable increase in public attention towards the issue, a phenomenon often called the "Streisand Effect."
In the subsequent edition of Private Eye in early April, the publication included three letters from readers. Among these was a letter from the deputy director of communications and public affairs for the British Association for Shooting and Conservation (BASC). These letters primarily criticised Wild Justice and its directors but did not engage directly with the environmental concerns highlighted by the organisation, namely the release of large numbers of non-native pheasants. Observers noted that these responses appeared to be immediate reactions, possibly stemming from the discomfort caused by the advert’s message. Notably, Private Eye did not publish letters presenting alternative views on the subject in that edition.
This week, the latest edition of Private Eye features further letters from supporters of Wild Justice responding to the controversy surrounding the adverts. Additionally, the editor of Private Eye provided a partial explanation for the withdrawal of the remaining two advertisements. According to the editor, the decision was made because "we felt the advertisement blurred the line between advertising and editorial. And we did not want to continue with this…" 
This rationale, however, has been questioned given that the first advert was accepted and published without issue, with the decision to pull the rest coming only after reactions from some pro-gamebird shooting organisations became vocal.
In spite of this, the topic of mass releases of pheasants has now been prominently featured across three editions of a widely read publication, raising awareness of the practice widely in a relatively short time frame.
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